

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
LLOYD WINNECKE

ONE N.W. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. BLVD. • ROOM 302 EVANSVILLE, INDIANA 47708-1833 (812) 436-4962 • FAX (812) 436-4966 • TDD/TTY (812) 436-4928 www.evansville.in.gov

November 8, 2021

Mr. George DeLancey, CELRL-RD-MCE US Army Corp of Engineers Louisville District 6855 State Road 66 Newburgh, IN 47630

RE: Public Notice ID No. LRL-2021-00750-gjd

Dear Mr. DeLancey:

By now you have received or will be receiving communications from the Evansville Water and Sewer Utility, the City of Evansville Engineer's Office and the Evansville-Vanderburgh County Levee Authority in opposition to the above-referenced Section 404 Permit Application submitted by Meuth Construction Supply, Inc. ("Meuth"). Based upon those letters, it is clear that the issuance of a Section 404 Permit to Meuth would have a detrimental effect to the City of Evansville's drinking water, levees and roads.

For these reasons, I am opposed to the issuance of a Section 404 Permit to Meuth and would respectfully request a public hearing be held in the City of Evansville, Indiana so that its citizens have the opportunity to voice their concerns regarding the impact of the proposed operations.

Very truly yours,

Lloyd Winnecke, Mayor City of Evansville

LW:au